
Plymouth Environmental Advisory Board
May 17, 2022

Start time 7:05 pm via Zoom

Attendance: Bill Sabey, Andy Katronick, Ben Deatrich, Mike Cacciapalle
Staff in Attendance: Lynne Viscio (Township Council)
Guests in Attendance: Andrew Conboy (Colonial Canopy Trees)
Members Absent: Trish McArthur, Carolyn Nickels, Eunice Franklin-Becker
Staff Absent: Rick Carbo (Buildings & Grounds Director)

1.) Pledge of Allegiance

2.) March and April 2022 Minutes – Motion to approve: Andy, 2nd: Mike

3.) Tree Planting – Occurred at Harriet Wetherill on Saturday 4/23 at 9:30 am and Alan Wood
Park on Sunday 4/24 at 9:30am. Andrew of Colonial Canopy Trees provided a recap and
mentioned future tree planting & maintenance events.

4.) Plastic Bag Ordinance Discussion – Bill noted that the Township is investigating how to send
the mailer to apartment complex managers and businesses. Comments from the board on the
draft ordinance were gathered and will be addressed and shared with the Township for
inclusion in an upcoming workshop meeting. Lynne requested a summary of the survey
responses be prepared for use by council.

5.) Plymouth Township Day is on Saturday, June 4th. The board will have a table at the event.
Bill will set up a spreadsheet to coordinate who will attend and what everyone will bring. Andy
is working on a photo poster about parks in Plymouth Township.

6.) Future Topics – The board is planning on discussing grant programs to get into the budget
cycle. PECO Green Region grant, Montco 2040, EV charging. The board will also monitor recent
redevelopment projects for any opportunities.

Next Meeting: Tues, June 21, 2022 at 7pm – location TBD
Meeting adjourned at 8:23pm. Motion to close: Andy; 2nd: Bill


